
 
                Park and Recreation Commission 
 

 

TO:  HONORABLE COMMISSIONERS   DATE: JANUARY 29, 2020 
 
FROM: PARKS, RECREATION AND COMMUNITY SERVICES DEPARTMENT 
          
SUBJECT:  2019 WINTER WONDERLAND AND EASTSIDE SNOW DAY EVENT 
 
 

ISSUE: 
 

Receive an update on the 2019 Winter Wonderland and Eastside Snow Day event.  
 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 

 
That the Park and Recreation Commission receive an update on the winter special events and 
provide feedback as appropriate.  
 
 
BACKGROUND: 

The Parks, Recreation and Community Services Department (PRCSD) has been providing an 
annual, fee-based snow play day event for over 10 years at various parks. Historically, snow 
play days have been held at Bordwell, Orange Terrace and Hunt Parks. Since 2017, PRCSD 
partnered with Arlington Business Partnership (ABP) to leverage each organization’s resources 
and personnel to provide the Riverside community with the Winter Wonderland at Arlington 
Heights Sports Park.   

On December 7, 2019, the Winter Wonderland event was to feature 60 tons of snow for sledding, 
food vendors and entertainment.   

In an effort to bring back a winter event to the Eastside, the Bordwell Advisory Board and the 
Martin Luther King Senior Club partnered with PRCSD to host snow day at Bordwell Park.  
 
 
DISCUSSION: 

Due to inclement weather, this year’s Winter Wonderland event was cancelled. PRCSD and ABP 
agreed to host a similar event, Winterfest, on a smaller scale on January 4, 2020, at Arlington 
Park. This event entailed a snow play area, fun zone area, train ride and food vendors.  

The Eastside Snow Day event at Bordwell Park included 40 tons of snow, a tot play area, and 
arts and crafts.  In addition, volunteers from North High School’s football team and California 
Conservation Corps assisted with set-up and break-down of the event. Through these 
partnerships, PRCSD was able to provide meaningful experiences for the Eastside community.  



 

 

The PRCSD would like to recognize the Bordwell Park Advisory Board and Martin Luther King 
Senior Club for their support and partnership in the Eastside Snow Day event. 
 
 
FISCAL IMPACT: 
 
There is no fiscal impact associated with this report. 
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